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Parish Council News May 2015

The year has moved on at what feels like a rapidn extra meeting of the Parish Council had been
pace since our last newsletter was published iheld on 24 March to discuss the change of use
March. Our salt/grit bins at the roadside remainedplanning application that had been made for some
untouched as we had no snow and very little ice abf the Woods Nurseries site on the B1438 near the
Winter.  The current traffic hazard is the rapidThree Tuns.  The land and buildings are still
growth of the hedges and verges with a lot of cowwned by a company led by Mr William Notcutt
parsley obscuring the view. We hope that thd Thi s 1 s not the old Not
highways authority will soon come round with Nurseries no longer need to rent the warehouse
their one metre cut along the verges to improveand office buildings so Mr William Notcutt kindly
visibility. Concern has also been expressed botiitended the meeting to explain the need for
in the Annual Parish Meeting and in writing by achange of use from horticulture/agriculture to
resident, about the poor state of the footpath alondight industrial (B8 & storage and distribution).
the B1438 This is our only pathway into Wickhamihe Parish Council was satisfied that the change
Market and the poor surface and overgrownwas appropriate but sought to ensure that there
vegetation make it impassable to wheelchairswas no significant increase in working hours or
pushchairs and mobility buggies. Highways haveovements of heavy goods vehicles. Permission
been contacted and the Parish Council will pursubas now been granted by Suffolk Coastal District
the matter. Council who are the planning authority.

On 7 May we voted in the General Election and’he Annual Parish Meeting on'181ay was poorly
our MP, Therese Coffey, was-akected with an attended so little discussion was possible about the
increased majority. In the District Councilproposal to put posts around the Green to stop cars
Election we were moved into the Wickham Marketlriving onto it, or the suggestion that we should
ward by boundary redefinition so we are no look into developing a Parish Plan. With so little
longer represented by Jim Bidwell. Instead we nowmterest shown it is probably not realistic to incur a
have one of our own residents, Mark Amoss as olot of work and expense on a Parish Plan that
representative on Suffolk Coastal District Councilould have uncertain influence on planning
Mark is already taking up concerns on our behalfdevelopments. We are still trying to get definitive
Our county councillor is still Michael Bond whoexpert opinions on the use of posts to protect the
has given such valuable support to the village iftsreen. Reports were received from the various
recent years. Since there were only sivillage organizations but the highlight was a
nominations (from the existing councillors) for the demonstration by Tony Franklin of the new village
seven seats on the Parish Council the nomineegebsite that he is developing for us. The
were declared elected and we saved the cost (teemonstration was very clear and made it easy to
our Council Tax bills) of holding the full electionunderstand the benefits of the improvements he is
process. By the time this newsletter has beemaking. Our 20 year old website will continue for
distributed we hope to have found and-opted a a little longer while finishing touches are made.

se_vepth member. If we have not achieved th'%hose who did attend the Annual Parish Meeting
within 35 days we shall have to go through the fUI!/vere rewarded with refreshments including Mary
advertising process. Chilversd excell ent saus:
At the AGM of the Parish Council on"lIday | was
re-elected as Chairman but the post of vickair
was undecided and will be addressed at our ne
meeting when we hope for a more complet
attendance. A normal meeting of the Paris
Council followed on after the AGM but we still ha

only three councillors present for various good
reasons. Jeff Hallett Chairman, Pettistree Parish Council

There are several social events planned by village
roups for the Summer months as described
sewhere in this edition. Do please give them
our support and encourage any new neighbours
o come along as well to help maintain our
eputation as a friendly active village.
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Preservation of our village green

Damage by vehicles continues, not least by drive 3
parking their cars on it. In the past six months theg
Parish Council has discussed remedies and is of t
opinion that prevention of future damage would bek
achieved by the installation of wooden posts. Suqg
installations can be seen elsewhere, for example
Easton, Barham, Snape and Orford.

The style of posts has not been finalised but our villag
green is a Registered Village Green on which it is illegg
to park. It is within a Conservation Area, so that mus*
be recognised. The SCDC Design and Conserv
Officer has provided his opinion on their material, siz
and shape, spaced about five feet apart. Highways |
advice is inconclusive and the width of the roadways i
to be determined as the green has encroached on the

It was hoped more residents would have attended the
Annual Parish Meeting on 19th of May to learn of this
and give their opinions.  In the event it was, as usual
poorly attended.
The Parish Council wishes to proceed with this and
would be very pleased to hear from you.
The contact details of the Councillors are on the ba

page. Mike Watts

Mark AmosssPet t i streeds District Counci |

Following the boundary changes for the 7th May elections, Mark Amoss was
elected as the new District Councillor for the Pettistree ward so we have a little

bit about Mark.

Mark Amoss and his partner Judy moved to Pettistree in September 2014 and
they have spent the past few months decorating the house, getting to know
people and the local area whilst enjoying rural life.

Born in Melton, Mark spent his first 15 years in Woodbridge mainly living above
the family butcherds shop. A qualifie
Telecommunications industry for BT and other companies in a variety of
management positions that included both working and managing teams around
the World. Moving back to Suffolk 9 years ago, Mark lived in Kesgrave whilst
commuting to work in London twice a week and until recently was a town
councillor on Kesgrave Town Council.

Mark is now a self employed telecommunications consultant and spends his
leisure time on various country pursuits and gardening which has led to a life

long passion for rural affairs and the countryside.

Though Mark has met many residents at the Greyhound, Three Tuns and Village Hall evenings (Judy &
Mark were the latecomers at the Charlie Haylock evening !) he is very much looking forward to meeting
more Pettistree people, especially as its getting warmer, he said.

Mark can be contacted via email mtark.amoss@suffolkcoastal.gov.wk on 01394 421389



mailto:mark.amoss@suffolkcoastal.gov.uk
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Annual Meeting Pettistree Church

A very encouraging attendance of over 20 peoplemedial work as they are still unable to pinpoint
at the Annual Meeting on April 20heard about the cause of the failure of the paint used. The PCC
what has happened during the past year and theould like to reassure all those who have given so
ideas the PCC have for the future. Kevin Blyth angenerously that we will continue to push for a
Maggie Hallett were reelected as Churchwardensresolution, and plan to obtain help from the
and the majority of the PCC were alsoeakected Diocesan officers if we have not had a reasonable
with the new member being lan Richards. Briamxplanation within the next couple of months.
Nobbs has decided to retire after 10 years of being was good to be able to report to the Annual

a member of the PCC, Mary Garner having be?ﬁeeting that the external work on the church is

Treasurer since September 2005 also retired froq/]ery satisfactory and the main structure is now in
that post. They wer(_a thar_lked for th? work theyvery good repair, also that the Jubilee avenue of
have done, and the time given to Pettistree Churdf’ruit trees in the church yard seems to be

gnd both promised they would continue 10 beygapished and all the trees have blossomed this
involved. Martin Coral has agreed to take over th%pring. The Patronal festival of our church (the
very important job of Church Treasurer, Wh”eSaints day for St Peter & St Paul) is Jurfe &8
Mary will continue to_ cope with t.he remaining \ye hope that the Barbecue, advertised elsewhere
part of the redecoration and repair budget untily yuq iss e will be blessed with good weather as
that work is completed. The PCC is very grateful %he intention is to use the churchyard for this
all those who give freely of their time to help FUN ovent. There are signp sheets at the back of the

Pettistree church and are also aware that many, rch to help with planning but do turn up on the
people have been saddened by the lack of progregs, y i f y o thooked asalhfiém Pefiistree
in solving the problems of the new paint work.

Unfortunately we do not yet have a timetable from
the architect or contractors for the necessary

church and village are welcome.

Maggie Hallett
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The Kiddy OoHigh Noond Reuni on

For my homework a few weeks ago | was set the task of researching my family
name and by chance some relatives | had never heard of had decided to do the
family tree and hold a big party for us all to meet each other!

It was called the High Noon gathering because it was all of the Kiddy's descended
from John Kiddy who farmed at High Noon farm at Withersfield.

There were 220 of us, out of a possible 360, who came to the party and we all had
name badges on with our name and which generation we were.

The East Anglian Daily Times came and took photos and it was in the paper the
day my homework was due in, so my project was even better than | hoped!

It was great meeting people and mum and dad found out that people they knew
from young farmers thirty years ago were actually distant relatives!
The picture is of me, my dad and my granddad under the familydree

Jake Kiddy

Sister Daisy , County Champion

Back in February three Thomas Mills pupils, Daisyound outside. Although we had qualified for the 80 we
Kiddy, Charlotte Wood and Katie Smith won the 80crknew it would be bigger at the final and it certainly
show jumping at Topthorn Arena in a hotly contestedwas! The next round was indoors and was even bigger
class and became Suffolk champions. A hugmd wider and was causing problems for many teams
achievement as nearly every private school in thevhich meant it was running very late and we finally
county had teams of four entered and our three scoregpimped at 7pm instead of half four which meant a very
all had to count. late journey home! Although the team were unplaced

. . we all thoroughly enjoyed ourselves and having the
As a result of this we qualified to represent Suffolk at .
_ _ o opportunity to compete and represent our school at

the National Schools Equestrigkssociation

. . . o _such a competitive final.
Championships at Bury Farm Buckinghamshire in April.

As we needed to enter a team of four Shannon Curtis
also joined us for the final. On Thursday™8pril,
myself and Velvet and my mum Amy (who was acting
team manger) travelled down in convoy with two of the
Farlingaye team who had qualified for the 70cm final.
On arrival at Bury Farm we realised just how big and
competitive this was going to be as the arena, jumps
and complex were like nothing we have here in East
Anglial

After settling Velvet in his stable mum collected the
team numbers and as | was doing the warm up class
later | walked the course with her. Due to the number of

entries | didndt get t~ 0 V\i/e%ujggll ke'énnté ttiy lelgaiﬁﬂ'n%x?)feér dnd vﬁlli bd l?et&er 0
and although we werengdt pl%fgal%(fn%vgwe knom%%ouréega%lnelﬁxm whl L)ee as

Wltr:_ his r?und. We,fmr']Shed Just |'n time to_join substantially bigger and scarier than the height you
Farlingaye for supper in the restaurant! qualify at! Roll on next year!

Friday morning we all walked the course for the first Daisy Kiddy



